HD56055

To: Wes Anderson, Director of Public Works

From: Justine Gembala, PE, Civil Engineer @\/
Date: January 31, 2005

Subject: Main Street and 22™ Street - “No Turn On Red”

Currently, all four approaches to Main Street and 22™ Street are signed “No Turn On
Red, 7:30AM — 9:00 AM and 2:30 PM — 4:00 PM, School Days”. The school district has
reported violations by motorists during these times. To better convey the message and be
consistent with the school crossing at Main Street and 16™ Street, staff is recommending
to eliminate the time restriction and replace it with “When Pedestrians are Present”. This
is a standard, easy to read sign.

G/

cc: Karen Koenig, Trustee, District 3
David Dratnol, Village Engineer
Transportation and Safety Committee



